Howevalley Elementary 

SBDM Council Annual Report

2004-2005 School Year
Council Membership 2004-2005                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Donna Keeney-Parent

Sheila Smallwood- Parent

Betty Jaggers- Teacher

Mary Beth Hodge- Teacher

Sarah Kuhn- Teacher

Beth Handel- Principal/Chairperson
Committees and Membership

Academic Performance

Mary Beth Hodge * (Committee Chair)

Elaine Sallee  *

Karen Williams  *

Phyllis Crabtree */P

Donna Keeney  P

Linda Raub  C

Jill McNees  *

Betty Jaggers  *

Sarah Kuhn  *

Sherry Miller  C

Linda Lawson  

Learning Environment

Felicia Harry  * (Committee Chair)

Tonya Rhoades  *

Mary Borders  *

Lori Blair  *

Phyllis Wimp  C/P

Julie Thompson  *

Tracy Gibson  */P

     Kathy Cofer  *

     Vickie Morris  C

     Kim Crowder  *

Donna Ghaderi  *

Pam Earles C/P

Mary Roberts C

Efficiency

Elaine Sallee * (Committee Chair)

Joyce Dinsmore  *

Carrie Rose  C/P

Debbie Hibbard  C

Babette Stiles  C 

Becky Smallwood  C

Sheila Smallwood  P

David Goodman  C

Tim Gage C/P

Laura Hardin  *

Yvonne Schaefer  *

Wanda Williams  C

Betty Jaggers *

Julie Thompson  *

Committee Information

* - Certified staff

C – Classified staff

P – Parent representative

Underlined- Serving on two committees

PTA Parent Representatives
Debbie Hibbard- President

Jeneane Anderson- Vice President

Tracy Gibson- Treasurer

Stacy Kerfoot- Secretary

Council Training
   The experienced council members attended SBDM training sponsored by KASC  in July 2004 .  The new council members attended new council member training in July 2004 sponsored and conducted by Hardin County Schools.

PURPOSE AND MISSION OF HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

 PURPOSE
The purpose of the Howevalley Elementary School Council is to address the academic, social and emotional needs of our students in order to set school policy that will enhance student achievement and help each student meet the goals established by the school council, consistent with state law. The school council will assess, monitor, and evaluate the policies and programs of Howevalley Elementary School. 

 MISSION
Our mission as the faculty, staff and parents of Howevalley Elementary School is to enable and assist each student in achieving program goals, subject area objectives, and established exit expectations at each level; in order to prepare each student to be successful in the next grade or program level. We accept this responsibility and will work to achieve it by teaching all students in a manner that will assist them in reaching proficiency regardless of socio-economic status, gender, race, or previous academic performance. 

Areas Addressed by SBDM for 2004-2005 

Keeping the Purpose and Mission in mind the following is a list of areas addressed by the Howevalley SBDM Council for 2004-2005:

· Reviewed all policies and prioritized those recommended for change. 

· Rewrote/revised the following policies:  Enhancing Student Achievement Policy, Committee Participation Policy, Curriculum Policy, Instructional Practices Policy, and Assessment Policy.

· Developed and approved an Extended Learning Time Plan for students to get more after school tutoring time.  All but one certified staff member participated in the program.

· Analyzed and discussed 2004 KCCT assessment results.

· Approved School Report Card 2004.

· Approved Title 1 budget, Per Pupil Allotment, and School Activities funds.

· Set Senate Bill 168 Achievement Gap  Reduction Targets.

· Reviewed accident reports to prioritize areas to improve school safety and supervision.

·  Oversaw the revisions of the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.   Approved CSIP revisions upon presentation.

· Prioritized a list of needs for Section VII requests.

· Election of SBDM Parent and Teacher representatives.

· Approved Textbook Plan for 2005 purchases.

· Continued to approve ThinkLink PASS testing program to assess weaknesses and identify areas of focus for instruction.

· Served in consultation for hiring for the 2004-2005 school year.

Measurement of Success

· Volunteer Hours 

· Continued and Visual Community Involvement 

· PASS Testing for 1st through 5th grades

· Extended Learning Time Program and ESS Daytime Waiver Program

· Howevalley Family Resource Center Services and Programs

· Successful PTA and Volunteer Program

· Creating a welcoming school environment where students and their families feel welcome, appreciated, and wanted.

· Continued focus on improving curriculum maps and instruction

· School Pride

· Continue to receive Southern Association of Colleges and Schools accreditation.

 Other Success Stories for 2004-2005
· Howevalley Elementary met No Child Left Behind requirement for the 2004-2005

· Kasey Smallwood, 5th grade student won the district Jim Claypool Conservation Art Poster contest.

· Howevalley Elementary maintains a strong relationship with the community and works as the hub of Howevalley community activities.  All staff participated in the Cecilia Days Parade with a decorated float promoting a love for reading.  Staff also walked in the Howevalley Days Parade.

· Title I, Howevalley Family Resource Center, Extended School Services, and PTA collaborated on several school-wide events:  I Love To Read Week with many community and county leaders reading to our students, Canned Food Drive, Red Ribbon Week, Girl Power After School Activities, Fall Festival, CATS Test Prep. Night, “Safety” Field Day, CATS Cookout and Celebration, Invite a Relative to Lunch, Grandparent Read Week, and 5th Grade Recognition Program.

· Howevalley Academic Team placed third overall at the district competition with two students qualifying for Regional competition.

· Several staff members attended specialized workshops and national trainings during the 2004-2005 school year.

                                                                       Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                       Beth Handel          

                                                                      SBDM Chairperson/Principal
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